

ERFSC 12/8/2021 Meeting Minutes

Call to Order

5:05 by Kara

Roll Call

Kara, Kathy, Christine, Jody, Nikki, Heather, Christy B, Karen and Tara

Approval of Agenda

Kathy approves the agenda with changes, Jody second, agenda passed

Approval of October and November Meeting Minutes

Jody motions to approve and Christine seconds, minutes approved

Open Microphone

Nothing

President's Report - Kara

We have received quite a few contracts from Aspire skaters and bridge program

Secretary's Report - Kathy

Nothing

Treasurer's Report - Jody

Almost finished going through all the contracts and when they are done she will do the monthly reports and email them out to the board

Communications Chair - Kara

Nothing

Membership Chair - Heather

Kara will let Heather know if any of the new contract skaters need a basic skills membership

Safe Skate - Christine

Nothing

Test Chair- Kara

Could not find any judges that were available for any dates in December. Kara will be looking for a date in January and see if any judges will be available at that time

Fundraising Chairs - Nikki/Karen

Raffle tickets are ready to go and ready to distribute

Niki will be registering us for Chipolte fundraiser, there is nothing that we need to do

Niki is working with Michelle to see if we are able to do a Pizza Ranch Fundraiser

Tara did a social media post on Give to the Max day and received \$95 for the club

Volunteer Chair - Nikki/Karen

Site has been updated with needed volunteer spots for the upcoming holiday skate- some have been filled

Old Business

- A. Advertising/Membership ideas- will keep this on the agenda as we are always thinking of ways to increase membership
- B. Safety Training - Kara is working on updating this and working with coaches, important to get this done as we have brand new skaters
- C. Holiday Skate 2021 - Pam C has volunteered for the bake sale, and we possibly have another mom willing to do the dress/skate sale. Pete is doing the music. Jody and Kara working on Program,

New business

- A. Winter numbers- numbers are going up and looking better
- B. Spring Ice show - Discussed possible theme and possibly asking the skaters for ideas
- C. Spring/Summer class options - email going out to coaches to see what they would like to see
- D. Skating Room - discussed that the arena may need this space, discussed that we do not have the means to pay for this space and understand that it may go back to arena
- E. Scholarship fund possibility Discussed ideas on this, Jody will check with our CPA to find out if there are any requirements
- F. Business Sponsorship - discussed possibly having fundraising requirement for each skater to get one business sponsor each year

G. Synchro interest - Tara spoke that she has received lots of interest from Aspire skaters on doing syncro. Discussion held on this

Meeting adjourned 6:34 pm